Minutes for Shieldaig Community Council Meeting on 7th July 2010

Present: Brian Ash, Richard Munday, Norman Cameron, Lynn Frost, Alice MacLennan. Highland Councillors Audrey Sinclair and Jean Urquhart and 2 members of public

Apologies : Isla Taylor. Joanna MacKinnon

Minutes of last meeting: Accepted

Matters Arising: 

Core Paths: It was decided that one application should be submitted and the preferred option was the path round the village on the grounds that it was widely used and that it was the cheaper option. Alice will submit the application before the deadline of 31st July.

Safer Routes to School: Richard walked the proposed route with Ross Bartlett Highland Council. An engineer will now provide costings; the aim is to complete the work this year. It was agreed that there was no need for lighting.

Community Council Code of Conduct: Richard responded to this consultation document on a provisional basis and the document was circulated to the Community Council members prior to the meeting. Following further discussion, Richard’s comments were agreed, subject to 2 qualifications which would be passed on to Robbie Bain – 

1) the community council should continue to be six members rather than the  proposed eight. It was likely to be difficult to recruit eight people and making up the numbers with co-opted members would reduce local accountability 

2) the end year accounting requirements should be simplified

Community Care Review:  Lynn completed and submitted the documents on our behalf.

Swings: Douglas Miles offered us a set of good condition used double swings and it was agreed that we should accept these. Alice has requested one straight and one basket seat. Hopefully these will be installed with appropriate safety base in August.

Ward forum: Richard attended the recent Ward Forum: the presentation – about the implications of the forthcoming cuts in the Highland Council’s budget - was clear and the meeting was well attended. . From next April spending prospects will be very difficult and the Council and local communities will have to accept major changes in the way services are delivered, if core provision is to be protected. Richard had been asked to put some thoughts on paper and the Community Council agreed with his general approach. It attached particular importance to the proposal that planning applications which had employment potential should be “fast tracked” through the system. In Shieldaig this has particular relevance to the pontoon (and its LEADER funding) and the proposal for rebuilding Nanny’s shop.

Scottish Water: Personnel from Scottish Water will attend our next meeting in September to discuss the proposed mains renewal and water treatment scheme. The current plan appears to be much larger than was envisaged by the Community Council with a proposal to change the water supply location to the Balgy River. We await with interest the Scottish Water presentation in September  

Corran Pier Bins : Alice has attempted to acquire a larger bin for the pier area but this has cost implications in that business rates would have to be paid. The Community Council is not in a position to pay these costs. 

Island Survey: National Trust and Forestry Commisssion representatives recently visited the island.  Voles are causing a great deal of damage particularly to holly trees. Some small pine saplings growing under gaps in the tree canopy also show signs of vole or insect damage. There is healthy pine regeneration of pine on the southern cliffs and it was suggested that these should be thinned out within the next five years. In July Colin Edwards from Forestry Commission Research Department will visit the island. He is a leading expert on Scots pine.

Library: Around 50% of recent library visits have been cancelled due to library van breakdowns. Audrey will follow this up

Finance: Highland Council grant monies have been received. The resurfacing work on the track between the school and the playing field was complete and payment had been made. The receipt had been sent to Robbie Bain with a list of monies received. The community council would like to thank all those who contributed.

The balance of £276.18 in the Out of Hours account has been sent to Torridon and Kinlochewe Community Council who will administer the account. 

AOCB

Because of personal commitments Isla wishes to tender her resignation and it was agreed that we should try to co-opt a young person as Isla’s replacement. Many thanks to Isla for her contribution over the past four years.

Post Meeting Note: Cameron Taylor will be delighted to join the CC

Booklet: Agenda item for next meeting. Planning meeting prior to Community Council Meeting to discuss next years booklet. Meanwhile obtain costings for printing to enable future planning.

Road signs: Alice had been asked about the Highland Council’s plans to complete the replacement of the passing place signs on the coast road - there are still apparently more that 100 posts with no signage on post. Jean/Audrey said that they would follow this up. 

Embankment Area: The embankment from Rivendell to Nanny’s has not had grass cut recently. Alice to check.  

Correspondence: Highland Development Plan Scheme 

Highland Health Board Team Update

040 Document suggesting that failure of Handyperson project was because proposed area covered by scheme was too large.

Invitation to join SURF Scotland’s Independent Regeneration Network 

Gairloch High School Parent council response to Highland Council Budget cuts

Letter from Rhoda Grant re Torridon Nephrops Fishery

Ross-shire Voluntary Action Annual Report

Date and time of  next meeting Tuesday 7th September at 7.30pm 

